
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2025 

 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

Misty and I would like to officially announce that we are expecting our seventh child, due July 8. Misty had a lot of morning 

sickness during her first trimester, but now that she is in the second trimester, she has felt a lot better. Please pray for the 

health of both Misty and baby and that the Lord would give us wisdom as we raise another child for Him. 

 

Since Lydia and Charity were not able to come home to Guatemala for Christmas, we flew them down to be with us for a 

week while we were at a Missions Conference in Arlington, Texas. We had a great time as a family and really enjoyed getting 

reacquainted with a church we hadn’t been to since deputation over 21 years ago. Thank you, Trinity Baptist Church and 

Pastor Lasseter, for having us in to share what the Lord is doing in Guatemala. If you are one of our supporting churches and 

would like to visit us either here in Guatemala or have us in to report to your church, please let me know. 

 

We are grateful for all of you who sent a special offering to help make the down payment on the apartment building. Although 

it was only one-fourth of the full price, the owner agreed to sign the property over to our church in exchange for an agreement 

of $2,000.00 monthly payments until the property is paid off. It is now being used to house missionaries and Bible college 

students serving in the ministry. I believe this apartment building is going to be instrumental in helping us accomplish the 

vision the Lord has given us to reach Guatemala for Christ. 

 

Numbers 11:14 says, “I am not able to bear all this people alone, because it is too heavy for me.”  We are at the point in our 

ministry where we desperately need more laborers if we are going to continue growing. I have realized that I am at my limit 

as to what I can do. Would you please join me in prayer as I ask the Lord to send us two couples who would help lift my hands 

in the ministry? 

 

His for souls, 

 

Daniel and Misty Wilder 

Lydia, Charity, Emily, Hannah, Serenity, Benjamin, and Baby 


